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MANAGER'S REPORT
Discussion and Possible Action Item:  Manager will report on activities related to the Authority.

Manager will report on activities related to the Authority over the last month including but not limited to the following items;

Devlin Road Transfer Station

We have been meeting with Allied and BVA concerning the design of the traffic flow and scale house.  Resolution of this issue is necessary before beginning on the transfer station expansion design.  A conceptual design has been developed that will provide for additional scales and traffic lanes.  This design will improve traffic flow and reduce queuing times for both franchise and self haul vehicles, as well as, improved traffic flow for C&D diversion.

Oat Hill Quarry

The State Office of Mines and Geology has identified a couple of areas of concern regarding the current condition of the quarry.  The corrections can not be accomplished at this time without creating damage to the stabilized grasses and slopes. The corrections will be accomplished as soon as conditions permit.  Once completed, we will request a final inspection of the quarry.  We continue to attend project coordinating meetings for the Oat Hill Master Plan.  The current issues have shifted from airport compatibility and water availability to a new land use plan promoted by the City Department Heads.  These issues continue to delay completion of the EIR.
American Canyon Sanitary Landfill

Final Closure work is complete and we are ready to switch from the truck hauling of leachate to the pipeline.  We have submitted all necessary information for final approval to the State.  We have had our kick off meeting with FEMA regarding our “Request for Public Assistance” to repair and upgrade levees.  FEMA has request that we withdraw our application because we did not sustain any damages as a result of the 2005-2006 winter storms.  The assistance we our requesting is preventative measures not covered by FEMA.

We have been working with the Bay Area Air Quality Management District concerning resolution of past District Notices of Violation.  Originally the District proposed a civil penalty of $20,200.  We proposed in lieu of a $14,000 penalty for operation of the flare below required temperature and a failure to report the violation in a timely manner, a lesser penalty ($2,000) and the installation of a data acquisition system that would significantly reduce the likelihood of a reoccurrence of this of violation.  The District has accepted our alternative and we our currently working on a schedule that is acceptable to the District for the installation of the system.  Gas Recovery Systems has accepted responsibility for another violation and as agreed to pay the $1,500 civil penalty.  

We have completed a plan and estimated cost that would elevate and repair levees, cover exposed residual waste on State Land levees and provide public access to the Napa River via Eucalyptus Drive.  We are scheduling meetings with State Lands to solicit their input since the majority of the work is on their levee.  Also we will need to consult with Fish and Game.
Microturbine Project

Mircoturbines have been sent to North Carolina for upgrading by the manufacturer.  The upgrade will bring the Mircoturbines into conformance with 2006 model standards and maintain the five year fixed cost service agreement.
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